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PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT ACT 2005 

METROPOLITAN REGION SCHEME MAJOR AMENDMENT 1400/41 

North Fremantle Urban Precinct 

Outcome of Submissions 

The Western Australian Planning Commission (WAPC) has considered all the submissions received in 
respect of the amendment proposal for the North Fremantle Urban Precinct 1400/41. This proposal was 
first published in the Government Gazette on 28 March 2023. The amendment is shown on WAPC plan 
number 3.2801. 

The amendment, as advertised, has been presented to and approved by the Governor in accordance 
with the requirements of the Planning and Development Act 2005. It will now be tabled in both Houses 
of Parliament, where it must remain for 12 sitting days. During this time either House may, by 
resolution, disallow the amendment. As soon as the amendment is no longer subject to disallowance it 
becomes legally effective in the Metropolitan Region Scheme. 

Copies of the amendment and the accompanying report on submissions are available for public 
inspection from Thursday 9 May 2024 at— 

 • Western Australian Planning Commission, 140 William Street, Perth 

 • City of Fremantle 

 • City of Kwinana 

 • City of Cockburn 

 • City of Perth 

 • J S Battye Library, Level 3 Alexander Library Building, Perth Cultural Centre 

Documents can also be viewed online at the Department of Planning, Lands and Heritage website 
www.dplh.wa.gov.au/mrs-amendments. 

Ms SAM BOUCHER, Secretary, Western Australian Planning Commission. 
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